Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE AND CONSUMER SERVICES
Division of Agricultural Environmental Services
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Florida Department of Agriculture and Consumer Services, Division of Agricultural Environmental Services has received the petition for declaratory statement from Dr. Faith Oi. The petition seeks the agency's opinion as to the applicability of Section 482.021(11),(17) Florida Statutes as it applies to the petitioner.
I seek clarification on whether a pest management professional (PMP) credentialled in GHP can treat the source of an infestation for pests, including but not limited to fire ants and other public health pests, if they harbor away from structures. The current definition of “general household pest control” can be interpreted to mean that treatment can only be done in a structure which can lead to ineffective pest control. For example, killing individual fire ants without treating the colony is ineffective. Ineffective fire ant control has led to high profile litigation. Further, requiring PMPs to obtain lawn and ornamental credentials to treat pests away from structures does not seem logical. Lawn and ornamental credentials are require knowledge of pests of plants in the landscape, including turf, but not pests that harbor in the landscape that can invade structures. (See reference manual, Lawn and Ornamental Pest Management, SM-81). 
A copy of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Donald Hockman Email: Donald.Hockman@fdacs.gov Phone: (850)617-7641.
